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May 31, 2022 
Electronic Mail – Received Receipt Requested 

Brendon Pantano, CEO WACS Facility No.: 102974 
Coastal Waste & Recycling of Palm Beach, LLC  Project No.:  345545-005-SO 
1840 NW 33rd St.  
Pompano Beach, FL 33064  

COUNTY:  Palm Beach   
PROJECT: Waste Processing Facility 
Permit Renewal Application 

 

Re: Third (3rd) Request for Additional Information (R.A.I.) 
 Response Extension Request Approval 

Facility Location:  6759 Wallis Road, West Palm Beach,  Florida, 33413 

 

Dear Mr. Pantano: 

The Florida Department of Health, Palm Beach County (FDOH), received on May 31, 2022, a request for an 
additional ninety (90) day period to respond to permit application 345545-005-SO, 3rd R.A.I., dated March 3, 2022.  
This request was submitted by Ms. Brenda S. Clark, of BSC Engineering, Inc, on behalf of Coastal Waste & 
Recycling of Palm Beach, LLC.  The FDOH grants this extension established under the provisions of 62-4.055(1) 
F.A.C.  A response to the permit application, 3rd R.A.I. is due August 29, 2022.  

Please provide the Request for Additional Information promptly to complete the review of your application 
pursuant to Chapters 120 and 403, Florida Statutes (F.S.) and Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) Rules 62-4.055, 
62-701, and 62-709.  All applications for a permit must be certified by a professional engineer registered in the 
State of Florida pursuant to Rule 62-4.050(3), F.A.C.  This requirement also applies to responses to Department 
requests for additional information of an engineering nature.  For any material changes to the application, please 
include a new certification statement by the authorized representative. 

We will resume processing your application after receipt of the requested information.  You are reminded that Rule 
62-4.055(1), F.A.C. requires applicants to respond to requests for information within 90 days (August 29, 2022). 
Failure of an applicant to provide the timely requested information by the applicable deadline shall result in denial 
of the application. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the project engineer, Craig Kidwell, at 561-837-
5975 or at Craig.Kidwell@flhealth.gov. 
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Executed in West Palm Beach, Florida. 

_______________________________________________ 
Kajal Bhavsar, Engineering Specialist Supervisor III 
Air and Waste Section 
Division of Environmental Public Health  

LT/kb/ck 

This letter was sent to the following people by electronic mail with received receipt requested. 

Brendon Pantano, Coastal Waste & Recycling of Palm Beach, LLC;   bpantano@coastalwasteinc.com 
Chad Abell, Coastal Waste & Recycling of Palm Beach, LLC;   cabell@coastalwasteinc.com 
Erick Montanez, Coastal Waste & Recycling of Palm Beach, LLC;  emontanez@coastalwasteinc.com   
Brenda S. Clark, BSC Engineering-Consultant;       bclark@bscenginc.com 
Norva Blandin, FDEP       norva.blandin@floridadep.gov 
Elizabeth Kromhout, DEP/TAL;       elizabeth.kromhout@FloridaDEP.gov 
Alan Willett, DEP/TAL;       alan.willett@FloridaDEP.gov 
Susan Eldredge, DEP/TAL                                         susan.eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
Karen Kantor, SWA/PBC; and,         kkantor@swa.org 
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